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26 February 2020 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

Coronavirus update 

 

I am writing to provide a further update with regard to the steps that the school is taking to 

safeguard your child and the wider school community in relation to the outbreak of the 

coronavirus, which has affected not only mainland China but also Thailand, Japan, Republic 

of Korea, Hong Kong, Taiwan, Singapore, Malaysia, Macau, Iran and Northern Italy. As of 

25 February, a total of 6,795 UK tests have been concluded, of which 6,782 were confirmed 

negative and 13 positive. These figures now include the 4 cases from the Diamond Princess 

cruise ship. For this reason, the UK risk level remains at moderate, although the risk to 

individuals in the UK remains low. 

 

We are carefully monitoring the situation, which is complex and constantly evolving, and 

following guidance from Public Health England (PHE) and other authorities. Current advice 

for returning travellers is as follows: 

 

If you have returned from these Category 1 areas since February 19, you should call NHS111 

and stay indoors and avoid contact with other people even if you do not have symptoms: 

• Wuhan city and Hubei Province (China, see map) 

• Iran 

• Specific lockdown areas in Northern Italy as designated by the Government of Italy 

(see map) 

• Daegu or Cheongdo (Republic of Korea, see map) 

 

If you have returned from these Category 2 areas since February 19 and develop symptoms, 

however mild, you should stay indoors at home and avoid contact with other people 

immediately and call NHS111. You do not need to follow this advice if you have no 

symptoms: 

• Cambodia 

• China * 

• Hong Kong 

• Italy: north * 

• Japan 

• Laos 

• Macau 

• Malaysia 

• Myanmar 

https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/868100/Map_showing_specified_areas_of_China_250220.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/868103/Map_showing_specified_areas_of_Italy_250220.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/868101/Map_showing_specified_areas_of_the_Republic_of_Korea_250220.pdf
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• Republic of Korea * 

• Singapore 

• Taiwan 

• Thailand 

• Vietnam 

* Except areas of the country specified under Category 1. 

 

Further information can be found at https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-

19-specified-countries-and-areas/covid-19-specified-countries-and-areas-with-implications-

for-returning-travellers-or-visitors-arriving-in-the-uk and Public Health England are updating 

their advice on a daily basis at https://www.gov.uk/guidance/wuhan-novel-coronavirus-

information-for-the-public  

 

It is very helpful for us as a community if you could inform us if you, or anyone in your 

family, are self-isolating for reasons outlined as above. 

 

We have ascertained that none of our pupils who has family in China is travelling there in the 

Easter holiday, in line with the Foreign and Commonwealth Office (FCO) guidance, which 

advises against all such non-essential travel. Equally, no pupil to our knowledge is expecting 

a visit from friends or family in China. The same checks are being made with regard to 

members of staff. 

 

I should be grateful if you would inform me if you, or any other close family member, are 

planning to visit China or any of the affected countries mentioned above between now and 

21 April 2020, or if you are expecting a visit from a family member or friend from any 

of these areas.  

 

Meanwhile, please be assured that we are taking steps to educate all members of the school 

community on how to reduce the risk of spreading any respiratory virus (including colds and 

flu). Please find below some basic messages which can be reinforced at home too: 

• As we all know, ‘coughs and sneezes spread diseases’. Please encourage your child to 

bring clean paper tissues to school in case they need to use them.  

• Please encourage your child to cover their nose and mouth with a tissue when 

coughing or sneezing, dispose of the tissue promptly in a bin, and wash their hands. 

(Cloth handkerchiefs or used tissues can contaminate pockets or bags, which then re-

contaminate hands.) 

• Encourage your child to wash their hands regularly, especially after coughing, 

sneezing and using tissues, washing with soap and water for at least 20 seconds. If 

soap and water are not available, then an alcohol-based hand sanitiser that contains at 

least 60% alcohol could be used. This is particularly important after taking public 

transport. 

 

If your child is unwell or has symptoms of a bad cough, cold or flu, has a fever or has been 

sick, please keep them at home. It goes without saying that if you are ever worried about 

your child’s symptoms, you should seek medical advice. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-specified-countries-and-areas/covid-19-specified-countries-and-areas-with-implications-for-returning-travellers-or-visitors-arriving-in-the-uk
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-specified-countries-and-areas/covid-19-specified-countries-and-areas-with-implications-for-returning-travellers-or-visitors-arriving-in-the-uk
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-specified-countries-and-areas/covid-19-specified-countries-and-areas-with-implications-for-returning-travellers-or-visitors-arriving-in-the-uk
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/wuhan-novel-coronavirus-information-for-the-public
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/wuhan-novel-coronavirus-information-for-the-public
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It is also important that we have your child’s most up-to-date medical information, as 

well as contact information for you as parents (e-mail addresses as well as telephone 

numbers). If there has been any change in either of these areas, please update the 

details on the iSAMS Parent portal. 

 

Please do not hesitate to contact me or my colleagues should you have any further question. 

 

With very best wishes 

 
Mr N P Hewlett 

Headmaster  

 


